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Every other month, I experience a mild sense of 
panic as I try and come up with something new 
for the Village News editorial. I imagine this is something akin to that 
experienced by vicars as they try and devise the weekly sermon, but 
there all similarity ends. This time I thought I should try something 
topical. Possibly, the Royal Wedding, but Pam Lowther has covered 
that admirably and there is even a mention in the gardening section. 
What about international terrorism? Following the death of Bin Laden 
I scanned the parish minutes anxiously to see if any large walled 
compounds were planned for Pillaton. The new extension in Briar’s 
Ryn seems unlikely to pose much threat from Al Qaeda, but the recent 
discovery of marshmallows in the same locality is far more troubling 
(see Neighbourhood Watch article, page 18). That left me with the 
recent referendum on the alternative vote, not the most promising 
subject for the Village News, but I’ll do my best. On 5th May I went to 
exercise my democratic right at the Village Hall, had the pick of three 
voting booths – it wasn’t very busy – and then experienced a distinct 
sense of unease. Instead of being confronted with the simple question 
“Do you wish to change the current voting system? – Yes or No,” 
there was a curious preamble about first past the post voting, before 
the question itself, with the two tick boxes being tucked away at the 
bottom right of the form. I think I ticked the appropriate box, but even 
now nagging doubts still linger. Some further research on the internet 
has revealed that I was not alone; Beverley in Tadcaster experienced 
similar difficulties. So if the referendum result did not go the way you 
wanted you can always blame Beverley and me. 
Next copy date 11th July - full details on page 23. 

Robin Dwane

SWIFT SEWING MACHINE SERVICES
industrial and domestic mechanic

(member of smta)

66 beatrice aVenue
SALTASH
CORNWALL PL12 4NG

TELEPHONE: 01752 847842
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PILLATON PARISH COUNCIL  
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 16 March 2011

ATTENDANCE  Cllrs Dolley, Hoskin, Edwards, D Floyd, S Floyd, 
Martin, Harris and  District Councillor Egglestone.

APOLOGIES
None.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None.

PUBLIC FORUM
There were three members of the public present. Mr. Millward asked 
when the fence would be erected. Cllr Martin said that the fence 
contractor had acquired high quality netting which would be installed 
at no cost to the Village.

MINUTES 
The Minutes of 16th February  2011 meeting were accepted 
unanimously.

MATTERS ARISING
The Council reviewed the plan arising from the grant for 
improvements to the Hall and play park and decided to publish the 
plan on the web site and notice board prior to giving official support.

POSITION OF SALT BIN
The Council resolved that they would abide by the decision of County 
Highways regarding the siting of the bin at the top of the Village.

PLANNING PERMISSION
The Council approved, with one abstention, the application for the 
proposed change at Howton Farm from agricultural to combined 
agricultural and solar energy production site.

CORNWALL DEVELOPMENT
The Council having studied the documents decided to support the 
proposal that expansion should be focused on towns.

FINANCE 
The Bank position of Current Account £763 and Deposit Account 
£3,274 was noted.

The following payment was approved:

Clerk’s salary and expenses £927.

It was noted that from April 2011 HMRC required all Parish Councils 
including Pillaton Parish Council to register with the Tax authorities 
as an Employer.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
It was decided to publish in the minutes and web site the continuing 
problem of dog fouling in the Row.

District Councillor Egglestone undertook to investigate the large hole 
dug in the road at Mushton Lane.

Chairman: Mr Dolley

4 5



PILLATON PARISH COUNCIL  
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 13 April 2011

ATTENDANCE  Cllrs Dolley, Hoskin, Edwards, D Floyd, S Floyd, 
Martin, Harris and  District Councillor Egglestone.

APOLOGIES  
None.

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
None.

PUBLIC FORUM
There were two members of the public present. 

MINUTES
After amendment the minutes of 16th March  2011 meeting were 
accepted unanimously.

MATTERS ARISING
The Chairman explained the quotes for the improvements to the Hall 
and play park exceeded the grant and revised quotations would be 
sought with the possibility of using local contractors.

It was noted that Cornwall Highways had set in motion repairs to 
Mary Moon Close road surface and ribbed lines near the play park 
entrance.

It was noted that there had been no comment from County Highways 
regarding the siting of the bin at the top of the Village.

PLANNING PERMISSION
The Council approved the following  applications: 

New Mushton Farm. Installation of photovoltaic array to south of 
property.

Extension to south west elevation 13 Briars Ryn.

Construction of agricultural greenhouse at Kernock Park.

FINANCE 
The accounts and annual return for the year ended 31st March 2011 
were accepted subject to audit.

The Bank position of current account £400 and deposit account £2,484 
was noted.

The following payment was approved:

Insurance AON Ltd £374

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Cllr Harris reported that the Cluster meeting was seeking 
confirmation of road salting to be carried out in the approach to 
Pillaton.

Chairman: Mr Dolley

Bespoke Picture Framing  
For all types of artwork, photographs,       
memorabilia & needlework. Extensive selection 
of mouldings and mountboard as well as help & 
advice in choosing the best frame to           
compliment your work. Conservation grade 
materials are used as standard. 
 

Ready Made Picture Frames  
Selection of sizes and styles, all handmade at 
More Than Art.   

More Than Art Gallery 
Picture Framing & Photo Canvas Printing  

  

Photographic / Canvas Printing - using Canon UV resistant inks and high quality       
materials, up to 44” wide.  Photo montages, child’s artwork onto canvas, pet portraits, also 
photo retouching and restoration - why not bring your memories to life! 
 

Art Gallery of British Art & Beautiful Gifts - Original & Limited Edition Pictures, 
Glass, Ceramics, Wood, Jewellery & Cards.  All designed and made in UK.   
  

3 PRIDEAUX CL, TAMAR VIEW IND. ESTATE,  SALTASH, PL12 6LD (Near Waitrose)  

Tel: 01752 847000           www.morethanartonline.com 
 

6 7



Pillaton Village Hall
Village Hall Spring Clean – Saturday 21 May 10.00 – 12.00 
Can you spare some time to help give the hall a thorough clean inside.
Tea/Coffee and biscuits will be provided for all workers.
Please contact Dave Dolley on 01579 350159 if you are able to help.

Shirley & Dave’s Barbeque
Shirley & Dave will be hosting their annual barbeque at Rick Park 
Farm, Pillaton on Saturday 23 July. Further details will be on the 
noticeboard and in the next edition of the Pillaton News.

Royal Wedding Celebrations - 29 April
Thank you to all the people who attended the above in the Village Hall 
and for bringing various dishes of food. If you did not claim your plate/
bowl/dish after the event please contact Pam Lowther on (01579) 
350252, who will reunite you with your missing items.

CORNWALL YESTERYEAR
On Friday April 8 it was a balmy spring evening – a perfect night for 
nostalgia and reminiscence for the South West Film and Television 
Archive film show in the Village Hall.
A capacity audience packed into the hall to enjoy scenes from 
yesteryear in and around Pillaton and Callington. Graeme Spinks from 
the Film Archive introduced the show and then really allowed the 
footage to speak for itself much of the time.
Impossible to recount all of the hour and a half show, but amongst the 
most memorable pieces for me personally, there was a dreamy film of 
the crossing from Calstock to Cotehele in the little “ferry on demand”, 
with an iconic shot of a steam train running over Calstock viaduct in 
the background; hilarious footage of Calstock carnival in 1969 and 
Gunnislake carnival in 1939; wonderful “talking heads” including the 
last station mistress from Latchley station, an ancient ex miner who 
had sought his fortune in Canada only to return homesick to Cornwall, 
and a Gunnislake character remembering the hey days of the mining 
era when St Ann’s Chapel was thronged with Saturday night revellers.

Higher Chapel Farm
Bed & Breakfast 

Nr. Halton Quay, St.Dominick,
Saltash Cornwall PL12 6SL

Comfortable En-Suite Room & Private Room 
Special Rates available for Family Bookings

Full Home Cooked Breakfast, Private Lounge

Tel: 01579-350894
Website: www.higherchapel.co.uk

e-mail: smjwg@tiscali.co.uk

A family run dairy farm set within the beautiful 
Tamar Valley.  Close to Plymouth and ideal for 

those who like to walk in the open countryside.

We watched Sir Harry Secombe 
chatting to Dan Du Plessis on 
the eve of his retirement from 
active farming, and we saw how 
hard it was to grub a living from 
growing fruit and vegetables on 
the slopes of the Tamar around 
Cotehele. On a serious note, we 
listened to the water bailiff (who 
had the most wonderful voice) 
going about his business on the 
river and philosophising about 
the risks of greed destroying all 
that we find beautiful about the 
Tamar.
Graeme ended the show with 
some wonderful footage of 
Pillaton gymkhanas at the end 
of the 1950s and beginning of 
the 1960s. There were a number of muffled exclamations from the 
audience as people recognised relatives or friends from the past – and 
it seems that the gymkhana back then took place where Briars Ryn is 
built today!
I hope all who attended, enjoyed the show – certainly feedback 
suggests that you did – and apologies to those who were disappointed 
when tickets sold out. It has been suggested that maybe we could 
invite Graeme to do another (different) show for us next year, so please 
pass expressions of interest on to Sue or Ann.
It just remains for me to thank you all for supporting this event, which 
raised a little over £300 for the Village Hall Fund – money much 
needed with the current cost of heating oil and other commodities. 
A special thank you to the generous folks who donated prizes for the 
raffle, which in itself raised a third of the total profit!

Ann Henderson
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Pillaton WI
There was a palpable air of, if not quite tension, then certainly anticipation, 
in Pillaton Village Hall as we assembled for the Annual Meeting in March.
Being aware that our President, Alison Downing, had come to the end 
of her three year term of service and also that no nominations had as yet 
been received to fill the role, we were not at all sure what may happen to 
our WI. 
The evening began with the regular business meeting and reminders 
of forthcoming events both locally and within the County. Dates for 
diaries include our birthday meal in the Village Hall on 19 March and 
the group meeting at St Ive on 14 April, when the guest speaker will be 
Barbara Smetherham. President Alison Downing gave a brief report of the 
very enjoyable County organised Operetta day at Withiel on 11 March, 
when Peter Clarke talked to a packed hall of unusually silent WI ladies 
through the history of Operetta. This was an excellent seminar with an 
able presenter, copiously illustrated with wonderful music by Offenbach, 
Gilbert and Sullivan, Johann Strauss II and others. Peter concluded by 
showing how Operetta, the popular music for the nineteenth century, 
gave way to the musicals, such as “Oklahoma!” which have become today’s 
popular music of choice.
Now for the Annual Meeting! We were fortunate to be able to welcome 
County Advisor Pam Parnell to guide us through a potentially difficult 
session and hopefully save our WI from being closed down.
Treasurer, Sue Archer, and Secretary, Pam Lowther, presented excellent 
financial and annual reports of the year’s activities. Pam described our 
busy and successful year, which included the high profile Garden Safari 
day, attracting some 300 visitors to our small village and raising funds 
for our local community. Our programme secretary, Jenny Francis, 
had organised a varied selection of speakers for our monthly meetings 
attended by an average of 60% of our 39 members. Our monthly bookstall, 
operated by Angela Kingdon and Rosemary Long, continues to encourage 
book swaps between members – a valuable service in a village some 
way from the nearest library. Our Press Officer, Ann Henderson, had 

“Pretty Things” please!
Bangles, beads, belts, brooches, buckles, scarves, 
handbags, hats, gloves, shoes…
Please turn out your drawers and bring any 
unwanted new or nearly new accessories to Alison 
Downing or Ann Henderson* for their “Pretty Things” 
stall at this year’s Cherry Feast on 10th July. 
Thank you!
* 6 or 20 Barton Meadows, Pillaton.
Proceeds from the Cherry Feast support our 
churches at St. Mellion and Pillaton.
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came from, so for example cherry amber has that lovely rich, almost red 
colour. Then jet, beloved of Queen Victoria, and essentially the remains of 
centuries old wood. Ann showed the differences between freshwater and 
open sea pearls. The freshwater ones are whiter (and cheaper), but when 
you realise that the open sea pearls are found by divers in far away places 
like Japan, you begin to understand why they are so prized. 
Of course she saved the best till last and ended with the precious stones 
we covet so much; diamonds, emeralds, sapphires and rubies. Diamonds 
are the most highly valued stones, but could we tell the difference 
between a ring set with real diamonds and an identical, but considerably 
cheaper one set with cubic zirconia, the synthetic man made stone? 
They circulated the room, and Ann took the vote – hands up for the real 
diamond ring! And of course, as WI ladies are a discerning bunch, we got 
it right! 
The business meeting was the first chaired by our new President, Liz 
Llewellyn Jones, who suggested a few changes to reduce time spent 
on routine matters at meetings. These agreed, we moved on to discuss 
planned activities and diary dates for the coming month. Members 
are attending both the Brunel Group meeting and the County Spring 
Countdown meeting and items of interest from the County News were 
brought to our attention.
Within Pillaton, two community activities were noted; the proposal that 
we organise a workshop to create ceramic tiles for the project to enhance 
the area surrounding the Village Hall, and the Village party planned to 
celebrate the Royal Wedding on 29 April.
Our next meeting will be on 9 May, when we will have a lively debate on 
the WI Resolutions prior to the WI National AGM in Liverpool this June, 
where the Resolution will be put to the floor.
Pillaton WI is a friendly group and welcomes new members. We meet 
in Pillaton Village Hall at 7.30 pm on the second Monday of each month. 
Come along and meet us! If you would like to know more about Pillaton 
WI, please contact Ann Henderson on 01579 351289.

Ann Henderson

been awarded the West Briton cup for her coverage of Pillaton meetings, 
and our team in the Festival of the Spoken Word had been placed third. 
Additional activities included Birthday and Christmas parties, craft 
evenings, a visit to flower arranger Barbara Smetherham and a village 
wide collection for local charity Operation Sunshine.
In her address, outgoing President, Alison Downing, thanked the 
“dedicated committee” for their hard work and commitment, highlighting 
how their efforts have enabled Pillaton WI to thrive and continue to 
attract new members.
Wasting no time, County Advisor Pam Parnell then took the floor to 
guide us through the voting process for a new President. At the last 
moment, a tenth nomination for Committee came forward and Pam 
handed voting slips to all members present. 
A few more moments of tension as Pam checked through the slips 
and asked those nominated if they would accept the role – and at last 
members could relax as the new President for Pillaton WI was named as 
Liz Llewellyn Jones.
Diamonds are forever…or do you prefer garnets, or pearls, or maybe gold? 
Ann Argyrides of Pengelly Jewellers in Callington, our guest speaker in 
April, tempted us with a gorgeous selection of pretty pieces during her 
presentation.
For the past eleven years, she has run the business founded by her parents 
during the 1950s, when literally everything was done in-house, and she 
has memories of her father staying up till 2.00 am mending clocks and 
watches for customers. 
Ann’s passion for jewellery shone through as she talked about nature’s 
store yielding its precious harvest of metals, gemstones, shells…As she 
talked, she let bracelets and neck chains slide gently through her fingers, 
turning them to catch the light and bringing the colour of the stones 
alive. Carefully laid out in trays, they passed around the room, giving us a 
chance to hold and admire them.
Nature’s store seemed an apt description as we handled amber – imagine! 
Millions of years old – and the colour is determined by the tree the sap 
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up the table for food I couldn’t help wondering if there would be 
enough to cover it. But this is Pillaton, so why was I worried? Within 
a short time the table was absolutely groaning with a huge range of 
delicious eats – savouries, desserts and even some red, white and blue 
marshmallows – all totally amazing! 
After tea there were more games – pass the parcel and musical chairs 
while those less inclined to run around enjoyed the sunshine and 
convivial company around them.
There were a number of people who contributed to making this 
afternoon a success, not least of all everyone who turned up and those 
who carried out the various takes during the event including setting 
up and clearing up afterwards. However particular thanks must go to 
Wendy Wyatt, Sue White and Julie M’hand who worked with me to 
organise this party. Also thanks to my husband, Richard, who apart 
from being supportive did a 
lot of the shifting, moving and 
marquee putting up and taking 
down.
As we needed to cover costs, 
we asked adults to contribute 
£1 on entry and also had the 
raffle. Because so many people 
turned up and because people 
were very generous in buying 
raffle tickets we have ended 
up with a small profit that we 
plan to keep to use towards 
next years event celebrating 
the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee. I 
understand that the country will 
be celebrating this on Tuesday 
June 5th 2012, so please put the 
date in your diary now!

Pam Lowther

PILLATON ROYAL WEDDING PARTY 29 APRIL 
The idea to hold a Pillaton Royal Wedding party came from a small 
group of WI-ers when sitting in the Weary Friar one evening – always 
a conducive setting for ideas and plans to hatch! The result was the 
party and weren't we lucky with the weather?
The afternoon started at 2.30 pm with the Church bells being rung 
(thank you Bell Ringers) and this set the scene for the rest of the day.
At 3.00 pm the games started. There were children and some adults, 
hunting for coloured pegs hidden in the playground. After a while 
people reappeared with coloured pegs attached to themselves 
denoting their “booty”. One young lad was absolutely weighed down 
with all that he had found.
There were other children pinning the crown on the Princess who 
looked remarkably like Kate! Wendy, who had organised this game, 
must had had insider knowledge of “the dress” as the one on our 
princess was very much like the one in the Abbey complete with the 
lace bodice.
Still others were 
running in the 
3-legged race. There 
was a little bit of good 
natured cheating 
going on here at one 
stage with a little bit 
of help being given to 
one set of three legs 
with the smaller of 
the pair being bodily 
lifted up by someone else (Liz – remember this?). But where would 
this race be without the odd bit of help here and there?
The egg and spoon race soon elicited those with the skills to balance 
and run at the same time particularly on the return journey back to the 
finishing line, which was down hill.
Then there was the food! Earlier in the day when we were setting 

Under starter’s orders for the three-legged race
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Fruit Case 
The range of blossom in the village this spring, has been a wonder. 
The explosion of camellia, magnolia, and cherry blossom last 
month, bowed out to make way for apple,pear and plum blossom, 
the abundance of which, coupled with the fine still days, promises a 
bumper crop at harvest time. The amount of bees I have rescued from 
the greenhouse can only add to this hopeful forecast. 
My little hardwood box screwed to my fence to allow bees to 
overwinter in comfort, has been humming, and the home made front 
doors have been flying open and emitting bees to ‘do their thing’.
To actually seeing this piece of trendy environmental paraphernalia 
actually working is most heartening.
I have a great respect for bees, not based purely on my self interested 
love of fruit and honey, but on their sound work ethic and their 
unconscious symbiotic  relationship with man, it is quite moving. So I 
always save bees, even rescuing them from spiders’ webs!
Wasps and hornets get a different welcome, from the small oak 
tamper, that I normally use to flatten the soil in seed trays!
I killed a queen wasp that foolishly came into my greenhouse whilst I 
was re-potting, It was a monster ,about one and a quarter inches long. 
I did keep the big hornet in the glass jar when I captured him last year, 
never having seen one before he was a whopper too! I have been stung 
by wasps, who attack for no reason whereas bees are more benevolent.
The long spell of hot weather enabled me to get out all the early sown 
beans and peas which were shouting to be let out of the greenhouse. 
I find that starting legumes off in pots in the greenhouse gives them a 
better start, once they are growing the mice do not eat them. 
Slugs have been knocked back by the cold winter, but I still put Nemaslug 
down prior to planting out tender soft vegetables. I am a poor loser.
Fighting bugs, pigeons and keeping other peoples’ cats from fouling 
young seedlings, can be expensive. Cats can be sneaky as well as 
destructive and tend to violate my vegetable beds at night or before my 
Mabel is on patrol.

The hot spell proved beneficial to all, though not always to a gardener’s 
advantage, for it produced a ‘supersaurus’ crop of dandelions, the 
seeds of which could be clearly visible on the light breeze, they were 
everywhere, verges, lawns, beds, and drives and, with Percy Thrower’s 
famous phrase ‘ONE YEAR’S SEED, 7 YEAR’S WEEDS’ in mind, went 
regularly round the garden, armed with a poly-bag , gathering the 
clocks, buds and flowers from the dandelions within my garden. It is a 
lost cause, as you can see more seeds flying over the fence, to curse me 
for months to come! 
The clematis is now blooming to celebrate the Royal Wedding , and 
how lovely it all was. The whole day felt blessed, warm not blistering 
weather, a superbly organised, splendiferous royal occasion with all the 
traditional sparkling splendour that only Great Britain can produce.  
A state occasion but the whole country seemed unified in celebrating 
this marriage of two sensible, intelligent young adults who knew their 
own minds, and wanted to include the public in their joy.
Pillitonians continued their celebrations at the village hall, in the way 
they do best, eating drinking and making merry, with races and games, 
passing parcels and laughing at silly red, white and blue costumes!
The whole day was a reaffirmation that life can be good, full of fun and 
laughter, reminding us of the joy of young love, and the promise of a 
bright future. The day was a warm duvet to snuggle in. 

Jan Simms
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Pillaton Gardening Club 
On Saturday 2nd April the 
Pillaton Gardening Club 
held its annual Spring Show 
in the Village Hall. Once 
again it was a very successful 
show, with over 140 exhibits 
of daffodils and 42 exhibits 
of camellias alone, that 
all went to make a lovely 
display. 

I would like to thank the 
judges for giving up their 
time in the morning, 
namely Mr R Hosking, Mr 
M Downing and Mrs A 
Kingdon.

Trophy winners were:
Horticultural Shield	 Most points in Show		  Mrs C Dunn
Dunloe Shield		  Most points for shrubs		  Mr R Warwick
Dan Du Plessis Trophy	 Most points for daffodils		  Mrs R Peter
Dan Du Plessis		  Pillaton parishioner with most
     Memorial Trophy	 points in daffodil section		  Linda Mavin
J & V Tucker Trophy	 Most points for juniors		  Annelie M’Hand
R Peter Cup		  Junior Floral Art			   Annelie M’Hand
Angove Trophy		  Most points for Floral Art		 Nan Doughty

We would like to thank all exhibitors and everyone who came to look 
around during the afternoon. Thank you very much for your support.

This year’s Summer Show will be on Saturday 27th August.

Carole Hoskin
Show Sec

Viewing the exhibits

NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH
On the night of the 29th April 2011 the Village 
had a visit from opportunistic criminals. From 
what we can understand they targetted cars 
that were not locked and things left in outside 
porches, also unlocked.

It appears that nothing was stolen, but in the 
daylight, five golf clubs were recovered from a 
hedgerow in Briars Ryn and more strangely, a 
rather large box of marshmallows was found 
strewn on the driveway of a house, also in 
Briars Ryn. Furthermore, four vehicles in and 
around The Row, the top of the village and Briars Ryn were found to be 
unlocked with their car doors/boots slightly ajar. A green fuel can has 
also been recovered near to the bench outside “The Old Post Office”.

The advice from the Police is to please lock your cars, doors and 
windows. Our Neighbourhood Police Office is based  at Saltash Police 
Station and can be contacted on 01752 854528.  If nobody is there, 
leave a message and they will get back to you.  To report an incident, 
telephone 08452 777 444.  In an emergency, telephone 999.

I have a pack of Neighbourhood Watch window stickers, should 
anyone require one or to wish help in setting a communication 
network in the Village or getting involved in some way, please contact 
me on Liskeard 350495.

Other matters:

When was the last time you used a mobile phone whilst driving?  It is 
illegal.

Again, if you see walkers, cyclists or horses in the lanes, slow down 
and at least take your foot off the accelerator.  Thank you. Stay Safe.

Andrew Harris
Pillaton Neighbourhood Watch Coordinator
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DATE	 DAY	 	 SERVICE	 	 	 	 	 CHURCH

06 July	 Wednesday		 0900	 Said  Eucharist  	 	 	 St. Mellion 
	 	      SUNDAY 10 JULY CHERRY FEAST	
10 July	 Sunday 	 	 0800 	 Said Eucharist	 	 	 St. Dominick
	 	 	 1000 	 Morning Praise	 	 	 St. Dominick
	 	 	 1115  	 Sung Eucharist	 	 	 Landulph
13 July	 Wednesday		 0900  	 Said Eucharist  	 	 	 St. Mellion
17 July	 Sunday  	 	 0800  	 Said Eucharist	 	 	 Landulph
	 	 	 0930 	 Sung Eucharist	 	 	 St. Dominick
	 	 	 1115 	 Eucharist With Hymns 	 	 	 St. Mellion
20 July	 Wednesday		 0900  	 Said Eucharist  	 	 	 St. Mellion
	 	 	 1200	 Pasty Lunch Rectory Room 	 	 Cargreen 
24 July	  Sunday  	 	 0800  	 Said Eucharist	 	 	 St. Dominick
	 	 	 0930 	 Sung Eucharist	 	 	 Pillaton	 	
	 	 	 1000	 Morning Praise	 	  	 St. Dominick
	 	 	 1115 	 Sung Eucharist 	 	 	 Landulph

Summer outdoor theatre tickets now on sale:
17th July – Taming of the Shrew  Gardens open from 4.30pm. Performance begins 6.30pm. £15/£10
14th August – Wind in the Willows  Children’s workshop and gardens open at 1.00pm. 
Performance begins at 3.00pm. £14/£9
Cleaner required: Enthusiastic and energetic person wanted who is able to clean to a very high 
standard, and able to work flexible hours including weekends and bank holidays. Job would not suit 
someone looking for regular or full-time employment. Own transport required. Good rates of pay.

Pop-up restaurant: 15th & 16th July 
Philip Burgess returns, with Great British Menu runner-up John Hooker.

Weddings • Accommodation • Garden Tours • Private Hire • Corporate  • Events

For more information on events and to sign up to our newsletter, 
please visit our website or email contact@pentillie.co.uk

St. Mellion, Saltash, PL12 6QD • Tel: 01579 350044 • www.pentillie.co.uk

Elegantly restored 17th century castle in private grounds with breathtaking views 
over the River Tamar.

       The United Benefice of St. Mellion-with-Pillaton, St. Dominick  Landulph & St. Indract 
DIARY FOR THE BENEFICE  2011

DATE	 DAY	 	 SERVICE	 	 	 	 	 CHURCH
25 May	 Wednesday 	 0900  	 Said Eucharist  	 	  	 St. Mellion 
29 May	 Rogation Sunday 	 1000	 Benefice Mass 	 	 	 Landulph 	

01 June	 Wednesday		 0900	 Said  Eucharist  	 	 	 St. Mellion 	
02 June	 Thursday	 	 1900	 Ascension Day Benefice Mass	 	 St. Indract	
04 June	 Saturday	 	 1000 	 Noon Coffee Clack   Rectory Room	 	 Cargreen
05 June	 Sunday 	 	 0800 	 Said Eucharist	 	 	 Landulph
	 	 	 0930 	 Sung Eucharist	 	 	 St. Dominick
	 	 	 1115  	 Eucharist With Hymns	 	 	 St. Mellion
	 	 	 1800 	 Benefice Evensong  	 	 	 St. Indract 
08 June	 Wednesday		 0900  	 Said Eucharist  	 	 	 St. Mellion
12 June     	 Pentecost 	 	 1100  	 Benefice Mass Followed  By Faith Lunch 	 St. Dominick
	 	 	 	 (with possible Confirmations) 
15 June	 Wednesday		 0900  	 Said Eucharist  	 	 	 St. Mellion
	 	 	 1200	 Pasty Lunch Rectory Room 	 	 Cargreen 
19 June	 Trinity Sunday  	 0800  	 Said Eucharist	 	 	 Landulph
	 	 	 0930 	 Sung Eucharist	 	 	 St. Dominick
	 	 	 0930	 Family Service to Celebrate Fathers’ Day 	 Pillaton 
	 	 	 1115 	 Eucharist With Hymns 	 	 	 St. Mellion  
22 June	 Wednesday 	 0900 	 Said Eucharist 	 	 	 St. Mellion 
23 June	 Thursday 	 	 1930  	 Corpus Christi Benefice Mass	 	 St. Indract 	
26 June	 Sunday	 	 0800 	 Said Eucharist	 	 	 St. Dominick 
	 	 	 0930  	 Sung Eucharist 	 	 	 Pillaton
	 	 	 1000 	 Morning Praise	 	   	 St. Dominick
	 	 	 1115  	 Sung Eucharist	 	 	 Landulph
29 June	 Wednesday		 0900	 Said Eucharist	 	 	 St. Mellion 
03 July	 Sunday 	 	 0800 	 Said Eucharist	 	 	 Landulph
	 	 	 0930 	 Sung Eucharist	 	 	 St. Dominick
	 	 	 1115  	 Eucharist With Hymns	 	 	 St. Mellion
	 	 	 1800 	 Benefice Evensong  	 	 	 St. Indract

Rector: Fr. Philip Lamb, The Rectory, St. Mellion, Cornwall PL12 6RN

Telephone: 01579 350061   Mobile: 07786172305

Email: frlamb@stmellion 141.freeserve.co.uk

For all enquiries regarding Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals or any other 
Parish Business please contact Fr. Philip Lamb.                                     
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LEGACIES
Continue the faithful giving of a lifetime.

Have you made a Will?
Would you like to add a Codicil to your Will?

Have you considered leaving a legacy to your Church both as an act of love and 
thanksgiving to God and as a powerful witness to your friends and family? Your local 

Church has information available that will help you to answer these questions.

Contact: Jim Bennet ACIB.MLlA (Dip) 
Honorary Treasurer, St. Mellion with Pillaton P.C.C.

‘Fox Hollows’ 16, Barton Meadows, Pillaton, Saltash, Cornwall PL12 6SE

Tel. and Fax: Liskeard 01579 350067   Mobile: 07979 644990
Email: jim bennet@foxhollows.co.uk

The views expressed are not necessarily those of the Editor. 
The Editor reserves the right to alter or omit any articles submitted.

© Copyright Pillaton Village News

COPY FOR VILLAGE NEWS
Deadline for copy: Monday 11th July 2011
Publication date:    Friday 29th July 2011

Copy should preferably be e-mailed to my office e-mail address at 
dwane.design@btinternet.com and can be in the form of a Word 
document or simply text in an e-mail. If you do not have access to the 
internet, hard copy is perfectly acceptable (typed or handwritten) and 
should be delivered to me at 9 Barton Meadows. Images for the Village 
News can be in virtually any digital format or as hard copy for scanning.

Any queries please call Robin Dwane on 01579-351560.
Village News Advertising Rates

Full Page advert: £12 per issue; Discounted price for six issues: £60
Half page advert: £6 per issue; Discounted price for six issues: £30

Third page advert: £4 per issue; Discounted price for six issues: £20
Quarter page advert £3 per issue; Discounted price for six issues: £15

Small Classified Adverts: Free to village residents.

No Job Too Small • New Installations • Storage Heaters
 Rewires • Showers • Extra Sockets • Portable Appliance Testing
Very Competitive Prices • Free Friendly Professional Estimates

10% Discount to OAPS

ROGER J EDGAR
Electical Services

Qualified Electrician
Est. 1969

telephone  01579 320771
mobile  0788 757 2481

Do Your Electrics Meet The Current Regulations?
If Not Will You Be Covered By Your House Insurance?

Have them checked. BE SAFE, NOT SORRY.
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St. Mellion V.A. C of E
School

St. Mellion, Saltash PL12 6RN
Tel: 01579-350567

E-mail:
head@st-mellion.cornwall.sch.uk
www.st-mellion.cornwall.sch.uk

are you considering a 
primary school?

why not pay a visit to
 st. mellion school?

In our school children come first and we pride 
ourselves on good relations, the caring family 
atmosphere and high standards of both work 

and behaviour.
Please telephone for a prospectus or to make 

an appointment to view the school with the 
Headteacher:

Mrs Angela Palin
We look forward to seeing you

Do you need a 
Gardener?

Hardworking 
and

reliable
Tel: 01579 370423
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